
 
 

Division of Environmental Quality 
5301 Northshore Drive, North Little Rock, AR  72118 

adeq.state.ar.us 
 
 

 
CERTIFIED MAIL RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED:  (9491 0090 0027 6060 6250 12) 
 
July 29, 2020 
 
Kathryn Bartlett 
Deer Haven Utility, LLC 
P. O. Box 9299 
Fayetteville, AR 72704 
 
RE:  Minor Modification; AFIN No. 04-01681; Permit No. 4908-WR-2 
 
Dear Ms. Bartlett: 
 
Division of Environmental Quality – Office of Water Quality (OWQ) received a Permit Transfer 
Form for the referenced facility on May 19, 2020. The transfer request was submitted to change 
the Permittee from First Asset Holdings, LLC to Deer Haven Utility, LLC.  The OWQ has 
determined that this change of ownership is a minor modification in accordance with Rule 
8.103(W). 
 
Enclosed is the updated Permit Cover Page. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Sarah Cousins of my staff at (501) 682-0627 or by 
email at cousins@adeq.state.ar.us.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Bryan Leamons, P.E. 
Sr. Operations Manager  
Office of Water Quality 
 
BL:sc 
 
cc:  Charles Presley, Presley, Brannan, & Associates, Inc. (cjpres@madisoncounty.net)  
 
 
 
 

mailto:cousins@adeq.state.ar.us
mailto:cjpres@madisoncounty.net


Permit No. 4908-WR-2 
  AFIN 04-01681      

 
 

AUTHORIZATION FOR A NO-DISCHARGE WATER PERMIT UNDER THE 
ARKANSAS WATER AND AIR POLLUTION CONTROL ACT 

 
In accordance with the provisions of the Arkansas Water and Air Pollution Control Act (Ark. 
Code Ann. § 8-4-101 et seq.)  
 
Deer Haven Utility, LLC 

 
is authorized to operate the decentralized wastewater treatment system with drip irrigation 
dispersal of the treated wastewater from the facility located at 15046 Smith Ridge Road Garfield, 
AR 72732 in Benton County. 
 
Operation shall be in accordance with all conditions set forth in the permit. 
 
Original Effective Date: December 1, 2017 
 
Minor Modification Effective Date: August 1, 2020 
 
Expiration Date: November 30, 2022 
 
 

 
Xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx   xxxxxxxxxx7/21/2020xxxxxxxx  
Robert E. Blanz Ph.D., P.E.                Issue Date 
Associate Director, Office of Water Quality 
Division of Environmental Quality 
 
 
I, Amy Deardoff, hereby certify that a copy of this permit has been mailed by first class mail to 
Kathryn Bartlett, P. O. Box 9299, Fayetteville, AR 72704. 
 
 

          7/29/2020 
________________________________          ____________________ 
Amy Deardoff         Date Mailed 
Administrative Specialist, Office of Water Quality 




